

FRIDAY FLYER

22nd September 2023

Please remember to share this news with your children.



School website: www.garfield.enfield.sch.uk

Follow us on Instagram:



Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

The weeks are flying by and I am pleased to say that all the children have settled down really well and are working hard every day.

Thank you to all parents who came in for our *Meet the teacher* evenings. It was great to see you all and to have lots of communication between staff and parents - it's the key to good working relationships.

Next week, I will be visiting your children's writing lessons as writing is our whole school priority for the year ahead so please ask you child regularly what they are writing about in school. I would like to apologise to Year 5 parents: Enfield have cancelled swimming once again next week. However, they assured us that children will not miss out and will have their allocated number of hours of swimming practice.

Wishing you all a great weekend,

David Joyce Headteacher

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCIES

Don't forget the closing date is **Monday 25th September**.

We have a warm and friendly governing body and this role is a fantastic and rewarding opportunity for any parent.

Please nominate yourself by giving us your name and a brief outline of the reasons why you should be our next parent governor, by Monday.

An information pack about the role can be collected from the school office.

NASAL FLU VACCINATION - RECEPTION TO YEAR 6

Your child can have their nasal flu vaccination at school on Wednesday 15th November. Please use the link bellow to give your consent if you wish your child to receive a vaccination:

https://www.enfieldhealthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu

The unique code for the school is ENF101992

The vaccine is administered as a nasal spray and is completely pain free for your child.



DIARY DATES

Tuesday 26th September:

♦ Songsack Project - Year 1 (am)

Tuesday 26th September:

 Secondary School Transfer Meeting for Year 6 Parents (3.30pm—4.00pm)

Friday 19th October:

♦ Individual School Photographs

Wednesday 15th November

 Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Reception—Year 6)

Vision and Value of the Month

e will grow and develop together as safe happy, harmonious school environment.

EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS

Please contact the school office if any of your details (phone number, email address, home address or contact details of your emergency contact person) change during the school year.

It is important that all the information is up-to-date and that the school has the correct email addresses and phone numbers so we can contact parents in case of emergency.

NO PHONES AT HOME TIME

Please avoid using a phone when collecting your child from school. Your child has so much to share about their day with you! We will be putting some posters out to remind parents and carers about this.



SECONDAY SCHOOL TRANSFER

If your child is in year six of primary school, you will need to apply for them to start secondary school in September 2024. Online admissions opened on 1st September 2023. To register and apply online, you will need to visit www.eadmissions.org.uk to set up an account.

The deadline for your application is 31 October 2023.

Please check our website for open evening dates. Please make sure you take the opportunity to visit schools with your child. You should check each school's website for the most up-to-date information. There will be a Secondary Transfer Meeting on Tuesday 26th September at 3.30pm for Year 6 parents.

Please ring the school office on 0208 368 4500 if you need any advice on applying for a school place. All applications must be done online. There are no paper applications.

Mrs K Matisova Office Manager



Enfield Town Football Club

Queen Elizabeth II Stadium Donkey Lane, Enfield, EN1 3PL

Enfield Town FC Football School welcome boys and girls of all primary school ages and abilities for fun football sessions.



For more details contact: Director: Ram Ismail

ram.ismail@enfieldtownfootballclub.co.uk
Or call Jon Doyle on 07809600271 for more

details.

Attendance Week ending 15/09/23

ROSE RUBY BLUEBELL SAPPHIRE MARIGOLD TIGER FLAMINGO HUMMINGBIRD LAVENDER GRASSHOPPER 94.68% 91.58% 90% 95.92% 88.28% 90% 97.24% 96.67% 98.42% 93.57%



TOTAL = 93.96%

A big improvement on the previous week's result. Those of you who were still away on holiday at the beginning of term are all back in school and settling in well. The first term of school is extremely important with regards to maintaining good attendance as poor attendance this early on will mean you will find it very difficult to bring your attendance figure back up and it will take much longer. Therefore, you would miss out on attendance celebrations and other incentives. Please ensure you support each other by coming to school every day and on time as the class with the best overall attendance each week will receive some lovely grapes on Monday morning. Well done to Lavender class for achieving a great 98.42%. Keep it up!!

Mrs Matas - Attendance Officer

WEEKLY AWARDS Autumn Term

Star Award

Sunflower: Emili
Rose: Shaheen
Ruby: Aria
Bluebell: Liam
Sapphire: Aarin
Marigold: David
Tiger: Amelia
Flamingo: Amelia
Hummingbird: Eymen
Lavender: Kinza
Grasshopper: Grace



Writer of the Week

Rose: Husna
Ruby: Nadia
Bluebell: Adam
Sapphire: Hanadi
Marigold: Amira
Tiger: Apollo
Flamingo: Vanesa
Hummingbird: Bneamin
Lavender: Essilfie
Grasshopper: Eren

Well Done!



MARVELLOUS MANNERS

LAST WEEK, THE APPRECIATION FOR THEIR MARVELLOUS MANNERS WENT TO......

LILLY - TIGER CLASS
MALIKA - TIGER CLASS
MAYSA - MARIGOLD
ELISYA - MARIGOLD
BNEAMIN - HUMMINGBIRD CLASS
JAYGIRI - HUMMINGBIRD CLASS





Introduction to Working in Early Years Settings

Level 1(Pathway 1)

This course is for anyone who wants to develop a basic knowledge of working with children up to the age of 5 in early years' settings such as nurseries or pre-schools.

On this course you will learn about the importance of play, The roles and responsibilities of carers and volunteers and the importance of links with the local community.



When: 27/09/2023-13/12/2023

Where: Woodpecker Hall,

Academy North Star Community Trust

wea.org.uk

Cuckoo Hall Lane, London. N9 8DR

How long: 12 sessions

Day: Wednesday Time: 9 -11am

Cost: £75 (Free for Eligible Students)

Reference: Q00010536

To Enrol online: scan QR code or Click the link: https://bit.ly/3P6FopP

: or Tel: 03003033464



Award in Support Work in Schools and Colleges Level 2

If you enjoy the buzz of learning environments, this qualification can teach you key skills for employment in a school or college. This government-funded course prepares you for a variety of roles. It provides the basic skills and knowledge necessary to work in admin, technical, or support roles in a learning environment. Studying support work in schools at level 2 can be a first step towards working with kids in teaching positions. It also provides you with the qualifications needed to work in admin at schools. No matter what role you're interested in, this course can teach you skills for employability in schools and colleges.

•

When: 27/09/2023 - 29/05/2024

Where: Woodpecker Hall Academy

North Star Community Trust

Cuckoo Hall Lane, London.N9 8DR

How long: 36 sessions

Day: Wednesday Time:11:30am-2pm

Cost: £225:00 (Free for Eligible students)

Reference: Q00010455

Book today: To Enrol online click the link: https://bit.lv/45Ccbs8 or Tel: 0300 303 3464





Financial Awareness

with Citizens Advice Enfield

Citizens Advice Enfield is raising financial awareness through the cost-of-living by providing residents with

the knowledge, resources and tools to help with:

- Budgeting
- Money saving tips
- Debt management
- Income maximisation
- Online safety

Location:

Every Parent & Child

Community House

311 Fore Street

London N9 0PZ

Date: 12th October 2023

Time: 11am



Project funded by:



wea.org.uk